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Sandwich, Illinois
144 E. Railroad St – Sandwich, IL   60548
                                                                                                                       (815) 786-9321     Fax:  (815) 786-7012 
Budget Meeting March 13, 2024 @ 6:30 PM                                                         

Budget Committee Minutes

Budget Committee Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Alderman Kreinbrink.

Roll Call:
Mayor Latham, City Clerk Ii, City Administrator Penman, Aldermen Arnett, Erickson, Fritsch, Kreinbrink, Robinson and Whitecotton.      


Also in attendance was Wes Levy / Lauterbach & Amen  & Chief Senne


Absent:  Aldermen Johnson & Littlebrant

Public Comments:  None

Old Business:  Continued discussion and review of budget FY 2024-2025

None of the department heads were able to attend; Committee briefly reiterated budget “wish list” discussed at the March 9th meeting.

Chief Senne presented his budget that concentrated on updating the public safety building including the erection of a sally port., lack of maintenance on squad cars, and other police department matters.  K-9 expenses will be covered by donations.

Chief Senne left the meeting at 8:30 PM.

Alderman Robinson would like the line item for donations increased to $4,000 from the proposed $2,000.  Alderman Arnett requested that mailing and postage costs be increased to accommodate annually mailings that residents favored.

Proposed staffing was discussed in detail noting that each department is understaffed.  City Clerk Ii begged for full time help saying everyone is overwhelmed and errors are being made.  Building Official Todd Steffens and Water Superintendent Brian Voelkel will be retiring in the next 18 months and replacements are not in training. Discussed was acquiring a license building inspector as a replacement. The City needs a full-time code enforcer that may be able to assist the building official and further trained for that position.  There is an interest to have the city conduct rental inspections that would entail both the code enforcer and building official.  Staffing for city hall was considered for a finance director as opposed to a bookkeeper.   Noted also was the need to upgrade the accounting software and website.
Announcements:  Finance Committee will meet on Monday, March 18th at 6:30 PM.  The Regular Council Meeting will meet at 7:00 PM on March 18th with the Committee of the Whole Meeting following immediately after.
Adjournment:   Motion made by Alderman Robinson and seconded by Alderwoman Erickson to adjourn the Budget Committee Meeting at 9:20 PM.    Motion passed unanimously on voice vote
                                                                                                                           /s/   Denise Ii, City Clerk
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